


For all those living in assisted living 

and nursing homes, also Bob Elliott, 

Ken Warner, Betty Schmutte, Rita 

Fritsch, David Sheets, Bob Sturm, 

Pauline Cave, Eva Tax, Meeda Lentz, Carlos Bessolo, 

Jean Mathis, and Felicia Osmialowski. 

We ask that the Lord heal them and restore them to 

good health. 

If you know of someone who needs the special heal-

ing power of prayer, or to become a part of this min-

istry, call Fran Strauss at 317-745-5640. 

Collection for March 20, 2016 
 

This Week's Regular Collection (158 envelopes) $8,742.16 

This Week’s Gold Envelope Collection (3 envelopes) $140.00 

Catholic Relief Services Collection (2 envelopes) $320.00 

Criterion Subscriptions (5 envelopes) $109.00 
 

Budgeted Year-to-Date $288,116.00 

Actually Received $305,145.85 

Variance to Budget $ + 17,029.85 

 
 

Monday, March 28 

 No Mass. 
 

Tuesday, March 29 

5:10 p.m. Rosary 

5:30 p.m. † In loving memory of Norb Zupan. 
 

Wednesday, March 30 

8:30 a.m. For the health & well-being of Wanda 

Rhedy. 

  Rosary 
 

Thursday, March 31 

5:10 p.m. Rosary 

5:30 p.m. For the women of our parish both living & 

 deceased. 

6-9:00 p.m. Adoration 
 

Friday, April 1 

8:10 a.m. Benediction 

8:30 a.m. For vocations to the priesthood & religious 

life. 

  Rosary 
 

Saturday, April 2 

5:00 p.m. † In loving memory of Wes Rougeau. 
 

Sunday, April 3 

8:00 a.m. For our family, Mary, Queen of Peace. 

10:30 a.m. † In loving memory of Jeffrey Brown. 
  James & Helen Schweizer 

  Stefanie Smith 

  Ann Marie McGraw 

 Our parish will take up a collection for The Catholic Relief Services.  

This collection supports six Catholic agencies that touch more than 100 

million lives around the world.  The funds from this collection help pro-

vide food to the hungry, support to displaced refugees, and Christ’s love 

and respect to all people.  Please give generously to The Catholic Relief 

Services Collection and help Jesus in disguise. 

 The Pilgrimage will take place September 26 to October 6.  To walk 

in the footsteps of Jesus is an unbelievable experience.  Brochures are 

available in the vestibule entrance of the church. 

 Join us for the journey of a lifetime! 

                                                                                                       Fr. Mike 

The office will be closed 

Monday, April 4, (Easter Monday) 

and will reopen at 9:00 a.m. Tuesday morning. 
 



 

 

 
 

“God has found me worthy to be a minister of His Gospel, 

and so when I speak, I strive to please God and not men.” 

1 Thessalonians 2:4 

+ Dear Friends, 
 

 A BLESSED AND JOYOUS EASTER TO YOU ALL!  I pray 

the spirit of our Risen Savior shine upon you, your families 

and our parish on this most holy day!  To all those visiting St. 

Mary, Queen of Peace parish, a most warm welcome! 

 

 Today, hundreds of millions of Christians around the 

world gather to celebrate the glorious resurrection of Jesus 

Christ.  From small adobe churches in desert climates to 

grand cathedrals and basilicas, the defining event for the 

Church draws people from every race and language to 

praise God our Father for the mystery of Christ’s death and 

resurrection! 

 

 Today, the Paschal Candle burns brightly before us, an-

nouncing that Jesus Christ is the true Light of the world.  

Today, the church is adorned with lilies and flowers of all 

sorts, announcing that our Lenten fast is completed and 

that Christ Jesus has emerged from the grave! 

 

 Today, we renew our baptismal promises and encounter 

the waters of Baptism as a lasting remembrance that we 

have “put on Christ” and are forever changed! 

 

 Today, gifts of bread and wine are placed on our altar, 

as at each and every Mass and they become the Body, 

Blood, Soul and Divinity of Christ given us in the Sacrament 

of the Holy Eucharist! 

 

 Today, we are given the hope of everlasting life by a Sav-

ior Who suffered and died for our salvation.  A Savior Who 

rose to glory and sustains His Bride, the Church, with the 

Bread of Life! 

 

CHRIST IS RISEN; INDEED, HE HAS RISEN!! 

 

 As the parish community of St. Mary, Queen of Peace, 

let us today congratulate and welcome Cheryl Burg and 

Glenda Sluss who were received into the Church and for Joe 

Sluss who received Confirmation at the Easter Vigil!  We con-

tinue to pray for them as they continue their lives within the 

Mystical Body of Christ! 

 

 I would like to personally thank ALL those who helped in 

any way with the decorating, planning, supporting and follow 

through connected with Holy Week and the Triduum!  Your 

dedication to the Lord is outstanding.  For, when we serve 

our parish, we serve Christ! 

 

 This next week, I will be taking a few days away with 

some priest friends.  Again, I wish one and all a very joyous 

Easter Season!  ALLELUIA!! 

“He is there! 
He Who loves us 

So much!” 
St. John Vianney 

Adoration: Thursday 6:00-9:00 p.m. 
Benediction: Friday 8:10 a.m. 

 We will have a Divine Mercy 

Celebration on Sunday, April 3, 

here at Mary, Queen of Peace, be-

ginning with Adoration of the 

Blessed Sacrament at 2:30 p.m.  

At 3:00 p.m., our Celebrant, Pastor 

Michael Fritsch, will lead us in the 

recitation of the Chaplet of Divine Mercy, a Eucharis-

tic Procession and Benediction.  Father Vince 

Lampert, Pastor at St. Malachy, will offer a Reflec-

tion during the prayer service. 

 On behalf of the National Council of Catholic 

Women and myself, I would like to thank everyone 

who supported us by attending the premier showing 

of “Young Messiah”.  It was a wonderful movie.  If 

you haven’t seen it, I highly recommend it. 

Joyce Schmitt-NCCW 

 We are still in need of 

two ushers and five Eucha-

ristic ministers to serve at 

the confirmation Mass at 

the Cathedral on May 3rd.  

Orientation is available be-

fore the Mass (5:00 p.m.+ 

5:30 p.m.).  Contact Matthew in the office to volun-

teer to help on this special evening for our new, full 

members of the Church.  Thank you! 



WEDNESDAY, March 30 

7:00 p.m. Choir Practice 
 

THURSDAY, March 31 

6-9:00 p.m. Adoration 

Monday, March 28, 2016 

 Acts 2:14, 22-33/Psalms 16:1-2, 5, 7-11/ 

 Matthew 28:8-15 

Tuesday, March 29, 2016 

 Acts 2:36-41/Psalms 33:4-5, 18-20, 22/John 20:11-18 

Wednesday, March 30, 2016 

 Acts 3:1-10/Psalms 105:1-4, 6-9/Luke 24:13-35 

Thursday, March 31, 2016 

 Acts 3:11-26/Psalms 8:2, 5-9/Luke 24:35-48 

Friday, April 1, 2016 

 Acts 4:1-12/Psalms 118:1-2, 4, 22-27/John 21:1-14 

Saturday, April 2, 2016 

 Acts 4:13-21/Psalms 118:1, 14-21/Mark 16:9-15 

Sunday, April 3, 2016 

 Acts 5:12-16/Psalms 118:2-4, 13-15, 22-24/ 

 Revelations 1:9-11a, 12-13, 17-19/John 20:19-31 

COORDINATORS 
5:00 p.m.  Phil Schneider 

8:00 a.m.  Charlotte Pell 

10:30 a.m.  Mary O’Brien 
 

MINISTERS OF HOSPITALITY 
5:00 p.m.  Alex Earl, Tonya Earl 

   Michael Guadaitis, Noah Schneider 

8:00 a.m.  Austin Arnold, Megan Arnold 

   Timothy Arnold, Michael Corbitt 

10:30 a.m.   Nick Beaman, Ron Beaman 

   Jackson Franchville, Justin Snider 
 

READERS 

5:00 p.m. Nick Campbell, Peg Glover 

8:00 a.m.  Michelle Pritchett, Beth Arnold 

10:30 a.m.   Carra Origer, Mary Lovejoy 
 

SERVERS 
5:00 p.m.  Amy Earl, Averie Wray 

8:00 a.m.  Leslie Pell, Olivia Pell 

10:30 a.m.  Taddeus Brown, Daniel Hazelton 
 

EXTRA-ORDINARY MINISTERS OF COMMUNION 
5:00 p.m.  Ciborium:  JoAnn Morton 

   Bob Freed, George Juza 

   Tom Konechnik, Renaye Parsey 

8:00 a.m.  Ciborium:  Beth Dieckmann 

   Margie Cope, Anita Dieckmann 

   Nick Pell, Charlotte Pell 

10:30 a.m.  Ciborium:  Ann Mooney 

   Marcia Castagno, Vince Castagno 

   Dixie Chaille, Andy Kult 

   Julie Petree, Joyce Schmitt 

G.K. Chesterton 

 Classes resume on April 3. 

 CRS rice bowls will be collected in the Religious Edu-

cation building on April 3rd and 10th.  Will you give up a 

little bit of God's gifts to you to bless someone with much 

less? 

 The Women’s Club is ready to receive your donations 

for their annual rummage sale.  Please put your items in 

the church basement behind the screens.  Thanks for your 

donations. 

 Mary Strickland, St. Susanna, is planning a trip to 

Branson, MO, May 16-20, to benefit the Gabriel Project 

and the St. Susanna Youth Ministry group.  Price of the 

trip is $500 which includes 7 shows, tips, 8 meals, and 

lodging.  Please contact Mary at (317) 750-0358 for fur-

ther information, or go to www.grouptrips.com and type 

stsusannagabriel to learn more about this event.  Reser-

vations and payment are due March 31. 
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